
Dear	colleagues,
	
You're	reading	the	re-styled	newsletter	of	the
European	Ageing	Network	(EAN).	At	this	start	of
2019,	we're	glad	to	take	the	opportunity	to	launch
a	new	"feel	and	form"	of	the	EAN	Newsletter.	Here
you'll	find	all	relevant	news	for	the	elderly	care
services	providers	in	an	easy-to-read	and	easy-to-
share	format.	We	hope	this	monthly	update	and
overview	of	news	articles	will	help	you	to	stay
updated.

2019	has	started	very	well	for	EAN.	We	are	proud	to	see	so	many	EAHSA	and	EDE	members	to
continue	their	adherence	to	the	new	European	Ageing	Network.	We're	also	happy	to	announce
that	our	respective	sponsors	Arjo,	Sodexo,	ActiZ	and	Hartmann	have	prolonged	their	strategic
partnership	for	several	years	-	expressing	their	trust	in	and	support	of	EAN.	

Together	with	members	and	partners,	we	will	continue	our	work	to	co-create	a	stimulating	and
favourable	playing	field	for	the	provision	of	elderly	care	services	in	Europe.	

We	wish	you	all	a	very	happy,	fruitful	and	prosperous	2019!

Jiří	Horecký	President
Aad	Koster,	Vice-President

On	12	April,	the	next	General	Assembly	of
EAN	will	take	place	in	Utrecht	(NL)	and	will
be	hosted	by	ActiZ.	The	General	Assembly
will	elect	a	new	Board.
	
The	new	EAN	Board	will	be	reduced	from	14	to	9	members

and	candidates	have	to	be	nominated	by	the	national	associations	or	by	their
institutions/organizations	or	by	individuals	themselves	and	elected	by	the	General
Assembly.	The	call	for	candidates	is	open	until	March	31,	2019	and	nominations	can	be	sent	by
email	to	the	EAN	Secretariat.	Candidates	are	informed	that	in	the	new	Board	repsonsabilities
are	defined.	Apart	from	President,	Vice-President	and	Treasurer,	new	Board	members	will	each
have	specific	responsabilities	in	one	of	the	nine	new	domains:	EAN	projects;	New
members;	AGE	platform	–	senior	policy;	EU	issues;		Working	groups	vision,	documents,	position
papers;	Finances	(Treasurer);	Congresses	&	conferences;	Education	&	trainings;	Operational,
office	&	communication.

Members	that	want	to	participate	and	to	be	eligible	for	voting,	should	register	beforehand
via	this	online	registration	form.
	

The	Board	of	EAN	has	endorsed	a	Memorandum	for	the
upcoming	elections	of	the	European	Parliament,	which
will	take	place	in	May	2019.	The	EP2019	Memorandum
sets	out	political	priorities	on	an	EU	level	and	is	meant	to
feed	election	campagnes.	The	Memorandum	will	be	sent
to	all	political	groups	in	the	European	Parliament.

In	line	with	EDE	and	EAHSA	activities	and	strategy	plans,	EAN	focuses	on	three	domains	in	the
run	to	EP2019:
	

More	social,	less	medical
The	current	practice	in	elderly	care	is	very	much	focused	on	medical	challenges	of	ageing,
and	not	so	much	on	social	well-being	and	participation	of	older	people.	According	to	the
European	Ageing	Network	(EAN),	elderly	care	facility	residents	have	to	be	facilitated	in
developing	a	new	social	life	concept	for	their	end-of-life	stage.	There	is	a	clear	need	for
a	more	social	and	less	medical	centered	approach	in	elderly	care.	A	paradigm	shift,	co-
creation	and	socialised	care	are	key	in	response	to	future	challenges.	
Medicalisation	thus	often	means	negation	of	existing	social	problems	and	marginalisation	in
nursing	homes	and	residential	care	settings.	Social	support	to	the	elderly	by	a	well-balanced
system	of	health	and	social	welfare	emphasising	their	autonomy	and	dignity	is	an	alternative
to	medicalisation.	Its	goals	should	include	reducing	inequalities,	lowering	financial	burdens,
rationalising	medico-social	support	and	creating	the	conditions	indispensable	to	an	active
independent	life	for	older	people.
Towards	an	EU	Elderly	care	Workforce	Agenda	2030
Activities	that	contribute	to	ageing	well,	such	as	personal	and	home	care	services	and
housework	services	and	secure	and	appropriate	housing,	all	have	an	important	job-	creation
potential.	Demand	for	care,	household	and	housing	services	is	expected	to	increase	due	to
the	trend	to	population	ageing	in	all	Member	States,	combined	with	the	expected	decline	of
the	number	of	potential	carers	within	the	family	circle.	The	stark	reality	is	that	in	only	5	years
-	by	2020	-	the	EU	will	face	a	shortfall	of	up	to	2	million	workers	in	health	and	social	care
sector.
Over	21.5	million	people	work	in	the	health	and	social	care	sectors.	There	are	currently	five
million	people	in	Europe	providing	social	care	services	at	home	and	13	million	people	in	the
healthcare	workforce.	Employment	in	personal	and	household	services	of	the	total	workforce
is	nearly	5%.
In	order	to	improve	recruitment	and	retention	of	elderly	care	professionals	and	to
facilitate	continuous	professional	development	and	lifelong	learning,	there	is	a	need	for	an
EU	Elderly	Care	Workforce	Agenda	2030,	that	includes	a	regular	monitor	and	assessment	of
health	and	social	care	workers	labour	markets	and	that	identifies	early	on	trends	in	order	to
improve	workforce	planning	and	forecasting	and	the	implementation	of	appropriate	labour
market	measures.The	Agenda	2030	should	also	prioritise	the	immediate	and	substantial
investment	in	the	education	and	training	of	elderly	care	workers	and	promote	training	and
accreditation	arrangements	for	those	currently	not	formally	recognized	for	their	training	and
skills.	Developing	a	career	path	and	safe	and	healthy	working	conditions	in	the	sector	are
key	priorities	in	order	to	build	an	attractive	and	positive	image	of	working	in	the	elderly	care
sectors.
From	care	homes	to	homes	with	care
Today’s	elderly	care	residencies	are	inspired,	designed	and	built	on	the	basis	of	hospital
models.	In	general,	this	has	led	to	an	environment	wherein	staff	and	care	professionals	are
prominent	and	where	residents	are	not	in	the	lead.	But	both	residents	as	well	as	staff	have
changing	expectations	and	requirements	and	call	for	adapted	and	stimulating	environments
for	working	and	living.	The	European	Ageing	Network	(EAN)	calls	for	a	new	approach	of
elderly	care	residencies	as	a	true	home	for	older	people	with	specific	needs,	and	where	care
professionals	are	a	guest	to	do	their	work	and	to	accept	the	fact	that	older	people	have
freedom	of	choice	to	decide	upon	their	preferred	living	environment,	being	it	at	their	home,	in
a	nursing	home	or	in	a	combined	setting.
Independent	and	assisted	living	is	every	older	person’s	dream.	The	transition	from
institutional	to	community-based	socio-medical	services	(de-institutionalisation)	is	too	often
considered	as	socially	desirable	and	as	a	cheaper	option	for	care.	De-institutionaliation
requires	a	sound	back-	up	plan	for	the	community	and	hence,	a	re-organisation	of	the	socio-
medical	care	chain.
High	quality	elderly	care	is	dependent	on	an	environment	that	is	physically,	emotionally	and
mentally	stimulating	-	both	for	residents	as	well	as	for	staff.	Whatever	setting	and	whatever
design,	it	is	clear	that	both	residents	as	well	as	staff	hang	onto	their	identity,	personal	growth,
autonomy,	security,	connectedness,	meaningfulness	and	joy.	These	basic	human	needs
make	people	thrive	-	independent	of	age	and	capabilities.

On	24	January,	EAN	participated	in	the	workshop
"Palliative	care	for	older	people:	Why	we	all	need	to	care,
now?".	The	workshop	presented	the	findings	of	PACE,	an
EU-funded	project	improving	access	of	older	people	to
palliative	care	in	long-term	care	facilities.

The	PACE	project	will	allow	policymakers,	civil	society
organisations	as	well	as	providers	of	health	and	social	care
services	to	realise	the	importance	of	palliative	care	and	its
relevance	to	their	work.

The	overall	aim	of	the	PACE	project	is	to	inform	and	assist	policy	and	decision-makers	at
national	and	European	levels.	Therefore,	PACE	will	develop	specific	tools	and	products	to	assist
them	in	making	evidence-based	decisions	on	optimal	palliative	care	delivery	in	LTCFs.	PACE
will	help	to	achieve	the	objectives	of	the	European	2020	Strategy,	specifically	the	European
Innovation	Partnership	on	Active	and	Healthy	Ageing.	Ultimately,	this	will	lead	to	optimizing	the
delivery	of	palliative	care	to	the	large	proportion	of	elderly	EU	citizens.

Palliative	care	is	defined	by	the	WHO	as	a	multidisciplinary	approach	that	improves	the	quality
of	life	of	patients	and	their	families	facing	life-threatening	illness,	through	the	prevention	and
relief	of	suffering	by	means	of	early	identification	and	impeccable	assessment	and	treatment	of
pain	and	other	physical,	psychosocial	and	spiritual/existential	problems.	While	palliative	care
was	foremost	offered	to	cancer	patients	in	the	past,	it	has	been	recognized	that	older	people
with	age-related,	chronic	and	mental	health	problems	can	also	benefit	from	an	early	integration
of	a	palliative	care	approach	in	the	disease	management.

There	is	a	lot	of	uncertainty	as	to	what	the	health	and	elderly
care	industry	will	look	like	post-Brexit.	Brexit	is	likely	to	have
most	impact	on	workforce	supply	and	cross	border
healthcare	arrangements.	But	also	for	data	storage	and
(medical)	devices	services	provision	special	attention	is
required.

Below	some	issues	that	could	possibly	have	an	impact	on	EU	elderly	care	providers.
	

Urge	your	UK	employees	to	register	in	the	local	register	of	domiciliation
Check	diplomas	and	permits
Check	your	service	and	maintenance	agreements
Get	in	touch	with	your	service	providers	&	manage	transportations
What	VAT	ruleisapplicable	?
Be	aware	of	extra	costs	after	Brexit
Make	sure	you	have	a	customs	ID
Check	intellectual	property	and	certificates
Check	your	data	storage	and	ICT	dealings
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EAN	Assembly	to	elect	new	Board

Extra-ordinary	General	Assembly	of	EAHSA
On	12	April	2019,	all	EAHSA-members	are	convened	for	the	extra-ordinary	General
Assembly	in	Utrecht	(NL)	to	decide	about	the	dissolution	of	the	Association.	The	extra-
ordinary	General	Assembly	will	be	held	along	the	EAN	General	Assembly.

The	extra-ordinary	General	Assembly	is	called	following	the	merger	of	EAHSA	and	EDE	into	the
European	Ageing	Network.	The	EAHSA	General	Assembly	of	December	2017	unanimously
voted	for	the	creation	of	the	European	Ageing	Network	(EAN)	and,	as	a	consequence,	the
formal	dissolution	of	EAHSA.	The	new	association	formalises	the	informal	co-operation	with
EDE.	The	European	Agening	Network	establishes	the	one	and	only	pan-European	association
for	housing	and	services	providers	for	older	persons	in	Europe.	
	
EAHSA	members	are	a	member	of	the	European	Ageing	Network	automatically.	As	a	member
of	the	European	Ageing	Network	they	will	have	access	to	all	EAN	activities	and	the	EAN
membership	will	offer	them	great	opportunities	to	learn	from	colleagues	around	Europe	and
to	strongly	voice	your	interests	at	an	EU	level.	"Personally,	I’m	very	happy	and	proud	that	we	are
able	to	unify	and	strengthen	our	capacities	to	organise	and	to	represent	our	sector.	I’m	sure	that
the	European	Ageing	Network	is	able	to	create	a	favorable	environment	to	develop	our	services
for	the	older	people	in	Europe",	says	Aad	Koster,	EAHSA	President	and	EAN	Vice-President.	

EAN	adopts	EP2019	Memorandum

EAN	participates	in	EC	Workshop	on	LTC
Following	an	invitation	of	DG	EMPL,	Jiří	Horecký,	President	of	EAN,	has	participated	in
the	workshop	“Taking	stock	of	EU	action	in	the	area	of	long-term	care”,	which	took	place
on	29	January.	

With	the	ageing	population,	the	need	for	long-term	care	is	growing.	While	the	provisionof	long-
term	care	is	the	responsibility	of	Member	States,	common	challenges	and	the	cross-border
dimension	emphasise	the	value	added	of	the	EU-wide	response.	The	European	Pillar	of	Social
Rights	(principle	18)	states	that	everyone	has	the	right	to	affordable	long-term	care	of	good
quality,	in	particular	home-care	and	community-based	services.	To	implement	this	principle,	a
number	of	actions	have	to	be	taken	at	the	regional,	national	and	EU	levels.

The	aim	of	the	workshop	was	to	gather	expert	knowledge	and	evidence	to	set	the	scene	for
future	discussions	on	long-term	care.	25	participants	representing	expertise	in	this	area,	EU
level	NGOs	and	social	partners,	will	have	the	possibility	to	present	their	research,	projects	or
members’	activities	during	the	event,	discuss	policy	and	practice	in	the	field	of	long-term	care
and	provide	expert	knowledge	to	the	European	Commission.

The	workshop	marks	the	start	of	a	series	of	workshops	that	aim	to	inform	possible	future	EU
initiatives	in	the	field	of	long-term	care.	The	right	to	affordable	and	good	quality	long-term	care,
in	particular	home-care	and	community-based	services,	is	promoted	in	the	European	Pillar	of
Social	Rights	(Principle	18).	Five	expert	workshops	in	Brussels,	taking	place	between	January
and	June	2019,	will	discuss	which	potential	EU	actions	can	support	Member	States	to
implement	this	Principle.

Project	results	palliative	care	presented

Compromise	on	Work-life	balance	directive
The	European	Parliament	and	the	Council	reached	a	provisional	agreement	on	the
European	Commission's	proposal	for	a	new	Directive	on	work-life	balance	for	parents
and	carers.

To	address	the	challenges	that	working	carers	and	parents	face	in	reconciling	work	and	family
responsibilities,	the	European	Commission	proposed	the	'Work-life	Balance'	Initiative	in	April
2017.	This	initiative	is	a	key	deliverable	of	the	European	Pillar	of	Social	Rights.	
The	Directive	on	work-life	balance	sets	a	number	of	new	or	higher	standards	for	parental,
paternity	and	carer's	leave,	and	the	right	to	request	flexible	working	arrangements.	It	takes
account	of	the	needs	of	small	and	medium-sized	companies	and	makes	sure	that	they	are	not
disproportionately	affected.	The	new	Directive	is	complemented	with	policy	and	funding
measures,	supporting	Member	States	in	enforcing	existing	dismissal	protection	legislation,
developing	formal	care	services	and	addressing	economic	disincentives	for	second	earners	to
work.

This	provisional	agreement	now	has	to	be	formally	adopted	by	both	the	European	Parliament
and	the	Council.

Brexit-to-do

New	EU	project	Advancing	Personal
and	Household	Services	has	started
A	new	EU-funded	project,	‘Advancing	Personal	and	Household	Services	(Ad-PHS)’	is
aimed	at	tackling	several	issues	in	the	personal	and	household	services	sector.	

Various	societal	developments	are	leading	to	the	growing	demand	for	personal	and	household
services	(PHS).	Currently	PHS	account	for	about	8	million	jobs	in	the	EU	(4%	of	total
employment).	Care	activities	(e.g.	childcare,	assistance	to	older	people	and	persons	with
disabilities,	etc.)	make	up	63%	of	PHS.	The	remaining	37%	are	non-care	activities	(e.g.
cleaning,	cooking,	laundry,	etc.).
As	the	importance	of	Personal	and	Household	Services	is	growing,	there	is	also	a	growing	need
to	develop	policies	supporting	it,	including	policies	regulating	employment	relations,	quality
standards,	etc.	The	lack	or	limited	amount	of	supportive	policies	can	lead	to	more	undeclared
labour,	discrimination	regarding	the	levels	of	rights	and	protection	that	applies	for	both	the
workers	and	the	recipients	of	the	service	and	many	other	critical	issues.

The	AD-PHS	project's	main	goal	is	to	create	a	single-point-of	contact	to	support,	guide	and
provide	advice	to	Public	Authorities	in	the	development	of	their	PHS	policies.	The	aim	is	to	lead
to	the	creation	of	a	platform	of	relevant	PHS	stakeholders	at	EU	level.	(Source:	EFSI)
	

CEN	approves	European	standard	for	digital	patient	summary

The	European	Standard	for	‘The	Patient	Summary	for	Unplanned,	Cross-border	Care’	has
been	approved	by	the	members	of	CEN	Technical	Committee	251	Health	Informatics.	This
is	a	major	accomplishment	for	both	European	and	global	collaboration.

The	standard	takes	the	European	Guidelines	on	cross-border	care,	as	adopted	by	the	European
eHealth	Network,	as	a	starting	point.	These	guidelines	emerged	from	the	epSOS	large	scale
pilot	and	forms	the	basis	for	the	eHealth	Digital	Service	Infrastructure	in	Europe	that	is	expected
to	come	into	operation	from	the	end	of	2018	onward.	In	order	to	facilitate	the	adoption	of	a
common	format	for	the	Patient	Summary	across	Member	States,	the	European	Commission
enabled	CEN	to	create	this	standard	and	its	companion	implementation	guidance,	by	means	of
the	CEN	International	Patient	Summary	project.
This	work	has	been	carried	out	by	a	core	team	under	the	leadership	of	CEN,	HL7	Europe	and
IHE	Europe.	One	task	of	the	core	team	was	to	contribute	to	global	standards.	The	Patient
Summary	Standards	Set	from	the	Joint	Initiative	Council	on	Global	Health	Informatics
Standardization	and	the	HL7	International	Patient	Summary	project	were	their	main	venues	for
collaboration.

1	in	7	pensioners	at	risk	of	poverty	in	the	EU
According	to	a	recent	EUROSTAT	publication	the	proportion	of	pensioners	at	risk	of	poverty	in
the	European	Union	in	2017	was	estimated	to	be	14.2	%,	slightly	above	the	figure	of	13.8	%	in
2016.	The	rate	has	been	rising	gradually	since	2013,	when	it	was	12.6	%.	

In	most	of	the	27	EU	Member	States	for	which	2017	data	are	available,	the	proportion	of
pensioners	at	risk	of	poverty	lies	between	10	%	and	25	%.	The	four	countries	with	an	at-risk-of-
poverty	rate	above	30	%	in	2017	were	Estonia	(46	%),	Latvia	(44	%),	Lithuania	(37	%)	and
Bulgaria	(32	%).
In	contrast,	the	lowest	rates	in	2017	were	in	France	(7	%),	Slovakia	(8	%),	Denmark,	Hungary
and	Luxembourg	(all	9	%).

Individuals	are	identified	as	being	at	risk	of	poverty	if	their	equivalised	disposable	income	is	less
than	60	%	of	the	national	median	equivalised	disposable	income	after	social	transfers	have
been	taken	into	account.The	figures	relate	to	all	persons	aged	18	years	or	over	living	in	private
households	who	are	pensioners	(i.e.	retired	persons	or	people	receiving	a	disability	pension).	In
the	general	population,	the	proportion	of	individuals	identified	as	being	at	risk	of	poverty	in	the
EU	in	2017	was	17.0	%.

Record	investments	in	Dutch	care	real	estate
2018	has	shown	a	record	investment	in	care	real	estate	of	nearly	€1	billion,	a	growth	of
more	than	one-third	since	2017.	Investments	are	expected	to	grow	up	to	€1,7	by	2019.
Most	investments	are	done	in	small-scale	care	accomodations.

Records	in	real	estate	investments	in	the	care	sector	are	broken	each	year.	In	2013,	total
investments	in	the	care	setor	amounted	some	€100	mln.	In	2017	this	had	risen	to	€700	mln.	And
in	2018	the	number	reached	€945	mln.	

Belgian	investors
Not	only	the	amount	of	investments,	also
the	number	of	investors	has	risen
drastically.	Interestingly,	Belgians	are
very	keen	to	invest	in	Dutch	care	real
estate.

In	2017,	foreign	investors	took	about
37%	of	the	total	invested	amount,	half	of
which	was	from	Belgian	origin.	In	2018
this	has	been	balanced	and	more	Dutch
intsitutional	investors	like	pension	fund
Bouwinvest	and	asset	managers	like
Syntrus	Achmea	and	Amvest	have
discovered	the	market.

Small	scale	is	hip
​The	largerst	part	of	financial	transactions
(95%)	took	place	in	the	sector	of	small-
scale	care	facilites	or	'zorgwoningen'.
These	are	individual	housings	within
larger	care	arrangements.	This	is	a
tendency	following	the	growing	group	of
75	plussers	who	want	to	live
independently	in	seltered	communities.	
Investors	seem	very	keen	to	invest	in
innovative	and	collaborative	projects	of
care	providers	and	entrepreneurs
servicing	older	persons	and	in	so-called
'sale	and	lease	back'	projects.
	

AAA	&	Tata	Steel	to	Launch	Neighbourhoods	of	the	Future
The	Agile	Ageing	Alliance	(AAA)	and	Tata	Steel	have	revealed	a	joint	vision	of	the	UK
housing	market,	paving	the	way	for	a	new	breed	of	homes	to	populate	‘Neighbourhoods
of	the	Future’.	

An	Agile	Ageing	Alliance	production,	made	possible	by	Tata	Steel,	the	new	white	paper
advocates	a	fundamental	shift	in	the	way	housing	is	considered.	Rather	than	a	series	of	rungs
which	the	consumer	must	climb,	from	starter	home	upwards,	and	then	back	down	again	in	later
life,	buildings	would	be	capable	of	adaptation	–	of	morphing	to	support	a	growing	family,	and
then	adjusting	to	accommodate	an	ageing	one.	This	vision	of	a	home	for	life	can	only	be
achieved	by	looking	at	the	needs	of	the	occupant	and	how	they	change	over	time.
The	white	paper	comes	as	the	UK	finds	itself	in	a	housing	crisis.	According	to	a	year-long	cross-
party	housing	commission,	launched	in	the	wake	of	the	Grenfell	Tower	disaster,	England	needs
3m	new	social	homes	by	2040,	more	than	were	built	in	the	two	decades	after	the	end	of	the
Second	World	War.	(Source:	Agile	Ageing	Alliance)

Care	homes	in	Scotland	struggling	to	recruit	staff
More	than	half	of	care	homes	for	adults	and	older	people	plus	care	at	home	services	in
Scotland	have	staff	vacancies,	according	to	a	new	report.

Joint	findings	from	the	Care	Inspectorate	and	the	social	services	regulator	Scottish	Social
Services	Council	(SSSC)	said	“parts	of	the	social	service	sector	have	particular	challenges	with
recruitment	and	retention	of	staff”.	The	statistics	are	based	on	the	returns	from	89	per	cent	of
8,000	social	care	services	across	Scotland	in	2017,	which	employed	an	estimated	179,1501
staff.	A	total	of	38	per	cent	of	social	care	services	reported	vacancies,	up	two	percentage	points
on	2016.

Those	with	vacancies	significantly	higher	than	the	average	included	care	at	home	services	(62
per	cent),	care	homes	for	older	people	(59	per	cent),	housing	support	services	(59	per	cent)	and
care	homes	for	adults	(53	per	cent).	An	estimated	6,700	nurses	were	working	in	registered	care
services	as	of	December	31	2007	and	those	areas	with	a	higher	than	average	proportion	of
nursing	vacancies	included	care	homes	for	older	people	at	46	per	cent	of	services.	Too	few
applicants	with	experience	was	the	top	reason	for	problems	recruiting	at	58	per	cent,	followed
by	too	few	applicants	in	general	at	57	per	cent	and	a	lack	of	applicants	with	necessary
qualifications	at	50	per	cent.	(Source:	The	Scotsman)

50%	leaves	within	1	year
Nearly	half	of	care	workers	leave	the	job
within	a	year,	a	report	has	found,
prompting	calls	for	the	UK	Government	to
urgently	address	serious	threats	to	social
care	provision.
A	study	by	the	Communities	and	Local
Government	(CLG)	Committee	found
that	half	of	care	workers	(48	per	cent)
leave	within	a	year	of	starting,	while	the
annual	turnover	rate	for	nurses	working
in	social	care	stands	at	36	per	cent	–
	meaning	the	sector	is	having	to	replace
more	than	a	third	of	nurses	each	year.
In	2015,	seven	per	cent	of	roles	(84,000
jobs)	were	vacant,	pointing	to	“severe
challenges	in	maintaining	staffing	levels”,
amid	warnings	that	another	275,000
people	will	be	needed	to	work	in	the
sector	by	2025.

"Stress	and	no	training"
One	former	care	worker,	who	worked	in	a
care	home	on	a	zero	hour	contract	for	a
year,	told	The	Independent	the	work	was
"stressful"	and	that	she	got	"very	little
training",	adding	that	because	of	the	low
pay	and	long	hours,	some	people	“cut
corners”.	
“I	was	thrown	into	the	deep	end	with	very
little	training.	I	had	a	couple	of	days	of
‘observing’	but	then	I	was	expected	to
just	do	whatever	the	other	employees
were	doing.	I	didn’t	feel	supported	at	all
and	there	was	far	too	much	to	do	with
just	two	carers	on	the	floor.	I	mostly
worked	with	people	from	EU	countries
like	Romania	and	Poland,	and	many	of
these	people	would	work	five	12-hour
shifts	a	week,	mainly	to	support	their
families.	It’s	exhausting	work."

January	2019
Jan	29

8th	edition	of	the	European	Conference	on	personal	and	household	services	(PHS)	(Brussels,
BE)

Jan	29
European	Commission's	workshop	“Taking	stock	of	EU	action	in	the	area	of	long-term	care”
(Brussels,	BE)
Jan	29-30
AgeingFit	2019	(Lille,	FR)

March	2019
Mar	20
4th	Congres	Longivity	International	de	la	Silver	Economy	(Bordeaux,	FR)

April	2019
Apr	12
EAHSA	Extra-ordinary	General	Assembly	(Utrecht,	NL)
Apr12
EAN	General	Assembly	(Utrecht,	NL)

May	2019
May	23-24
ECREAS	Masterclass	Quality	(Slovenia)

September	2019
Sep	11-19
ECREAS	Studietour	to	Canada	(including	2019	Global	Ageing	Conference)
Sep	17
2019	Global	Ageing	Conference	(Toronto,	CAN)

EAHSA	and	EDE	sponsors	to	continue	their	support	of	EAN

The	European	Ageing	Network	(EAN)	is	happy	to	inform	that	former	EAHSA	and	EDE	sponsors
will	continue	their	support	to	the	new	association.	Jiří	Horecký	and	Aad	Koster,	EAN	President
and	Vice-President	respectively,	see	these	prolonagtions	as	a	sign	of	trust	and	appreciated
partnerships.	

"It’s	with	great	pleasure	that	Arjo	will	prolonge	its	partnership	with	EAN	for	two	years",	says	Jan
van	Megen,	Senior	Director	Marketing	&	Academy	Europe	of	Arjo.	"Together	with	EAN	we	aim
to	increase	knowledge,	to	co-develop	products	and	solutions	and	support	in	delivering	the
visions,	purpose	and	tasks	of	the	Association."	Also	Matthew	Bird	of	Hartmann	is	positive	about
the	partnership	and	sees	advantages	of	connections	to	the	EAN	network.	"As	members	and
supporters	of	EAN	we	see	strong	benefits.	The	opportunity	to	network	with	other	companies	and
organisations	serving	the	needs	of	older	peolpe	to	become	better	informed	about	industry	and
legislative	trends	and	involvement	gives	us	the	ability	to	showcase	innovations	and	build	new
relationships",	he	says.	"The	deeper	insights	that	we	gain	help	us	to	continue	to	develop	our
support	for	patients	and	caregivers."
	

European	Ageing	Network	(EAN)
The	European	Ageing	Network	(EAN)	is	the	new	association	of	the	European	Association	of
Homes	and	Services	for	the	Ageing	(EAHSA)	and	the	international	umbrella	organisation
representing	national	associations	for	directors	and	providers	of	long-term	care	services	in
Europe.	The	European	Ageing	Network	groups	more	than	10.000	care	providers,	is	present	in
28	European	countries,	and	is	servicing	millions	of	older	people	in	Europe.	

EAN	is	registered	in	Luxembourg,	has	its	Secretariat	in	Prague	and	a	branch	office	in	Brussels.
For	more	information,	or	for	a	membership	application,	contact	info@ean.care.
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